

## TOWN OF WAREHAM

## **Cemetery Commissioners**

95 Charge Pond Road Wareham, Massachusetts 02571 (508) 295-5300 Fax: (508) 295-639

## CEMETERY COMMISSIONERS MINUTES OF MEETING

Date:

Monday, December 5, 2011

Location:

95 Charge Pond Road, Wareham, MA 02571

Time: 1:00 p.m.

Attendance:

Commissioners:

Christian J. Consoletti, Chairman

Present

Nancy Miller Liaison officer:

Mark Gifford, Director

Present Absent

Deborah J. Correia, Administrative Assistant

Present

- 1. The meeting opened at 1:45 p.m.
- 2. The minutes of the October 5, 2011 meeting were read, approved and signed by Nancy Miller, as well as, the minutes for the meeting held on May 10, 2011. Meeting scheduled for November 7, 2011 was postponed by Mark Gifford.
- 3. One deed was signed.

Russell, Phyllis

Centre Annex Lot 245

grave 3

4. Other Cemetery Business:

> Discussion occurred pertaining to the request by Donald F. McDonald to have the deed for lot 148 graves 1 thru 8 in the Agawam Annex split between himself and his sister Sarah DeForge allowing them to have 4 graves each. Ms DeForge presented herself previously as the executrix for this lot, when it fact, Mr. MacDonald is the executor. Two deeds were signed with regards to this request.

MeDonald, Donald

Agawam Annex

Lot 148

graves 1 thru 4

DeForge, Sarah

Agawam Annex

Lot 148

graves 5 thru 8

A discussion and vote on the request to be have Lot 658 graves 1 thru 9 in the Centre Cemetery transferred from his deceased grandfather, Delbert C. Keyes to his grandson, Dana C. Keyes and having his daughter, Holley Gardiner as lot representative was tabled until more information is received from Mr. Keyes. All descendents of Delbert Keyes must be in agreement to transfer this lot into Dana Keyes name. A family geology chart should be submitted and be placed on file. In the future any wills submitted as documentation must have a decree or docket number.

Discussion ensued regarding the vehicle accident which damaged the Centre Cemetery wall. Nancy Miller would like the company who repaired the wall and headstones return and repair the unsatisfactory job they did with the original repair. A complaint should be filed against Muni-Tech and Ms. Miller stated she would contact the Massachusetts Historical Society to find the correct procedure to follow regarding this matter.

The Agawam Cemetery stone wall is now collapsing. Need to hire a good stone wall conservator or association to conduct a grave stone study. Purchase the materials and supplies and the labor will be provided by the Municipal Maintenance Department.

Need to find the \$10,000.00 dollars John Sanguinet misplaced pertaining to Cemetery expenses.

- Next meeting will be on January 9, 2012 (weather permitting), 1:00 pm, at 95 Charge Pond Road, Wareham.
- 6. Meeting adjourned at 2:45 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Christian Leonsoletti, Chairman

Cemetery Commissioners

/djc

c. Mary Ann Silva, Town Clerk

Frank Bergamasco, Cemetery Foreman

Mary Healy, Department Assistant

